ORDINANCE No. 181652
Amend Intergovernmental Agreements between Portland Development Commission and Office of Management and Finance for design and project management services for Union Station Renovation Project  (Ordinance; amend Interagency Agreements dated Nov. 3, 1998 and April 15, 2004)
The City of Portland ordains:
Section 1.  The Council finds:
1.
On November 3, 1998, the Portland Development Commission (PDC) and the Bureau of General Services (BGS) entered into an Interagency Agreement (IAA) for BGS to assume management and maintenance responsibility for the Union Station and associated properties (Exhibit A-Union Station Property Management Agreement).
2.
On April 15, 2004, PDC and BGS entered into IAA No. 503006 for BGS to perform design and project management services for PDC and to outline the funding responsibilities of the parties for the Union Station Renovation Project (Exhibit B- Union Station Renovation Project Agreement).  IAA No. 503006 terminated on August 30, 2007.
3.
On December 19, 2007, the City Council passed Ordinance No. 181483 replacing City Code Chapter 3.15 and amending Chapters 5.04 and 5.20 to reflect current structure and operations in the Office of Management and Finance (OMF).  BGS was abolished, with administrative functions incorporated in OMF.  The five operating funds which were previously managed by BGS, including Facilities Services, are now managed by OMF.   

4.
The City Attorney and PDC counsel have jointly advised that agreements between PDC and the City of Portland (City) should be treated as intergovernmental agreements (IGA) instead of interagency agreements (IAA).  
5.
In the course of the Union Station Renovation Project, renovation of the baggage claim roof at Union Station was determined by structural engineers to constitute a “dangerous structure” under Portland City Building Code and required additional unforeseen costs for the City and PDC.  
6.
In order to complete tasks related to Union Station Renovation Project, including administratively transferring funds between the parties, the termination date of IAA No. 503006 needs to be extended and the funding responsibility of PDC needs to be amended.    
NOW THEREFORE, the Council directs:
a.
The November 3, 1998 and April 15, 2004 Interagency Agreements (Exhibits A and B attached) are hereby ratified.  The termination date of IAA No. 503006 is retroactively 
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extended from August 30, 2007 to June 30, 2008, so that any remaining work and payment responsibility in the Union Station Renovation Project may be completed.   These agreements shall be deemed intergovernmental agreements between the City and PDC, with “Intergovernmental Agreement” substituted for all references to “Interagency Agreement”.
b.
OMF shall be substituted in lieu of BGS as the party of interest to the two agreements with PDC, with all references to Bureau of General Services (BGS) replaced by Office of Management and Finance (OMF).
c.
The Chief Administrative Officer (CAO), or his designee, is authorized to execute an amendment to Interagency Agreement No. 503006 of April 15, 2004, now Intergovernmental Agreement, in substantially similar form to Exhibit C upon City Attorney approval as to form.  The CAO or his designee may execute further amendments to these intergovernmental agreements with PDC as may be required for the Union Station Renovation Project.  
	Passed by the Council: March 05, 2008
Prepared by:

Mayor Potter

Jim Coker:gk

February 13, 2008
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